

School Parent Council Meeting Minutes

Date: December 3, 2024

Time: 6:00 PM to 7:06 PM

IN ATTENDANCE

Suzanne Martin - Principal

Bre Kaglar – Chair School Council/Fundraising (via Zoom)

Kristen Reid – Treasurer School Council/Fundraising

Nicole Miller – Co-Chair School Council

Alyssa Wonnick – Secretary School Council/Fundraising

Melyssa Bowen – School Trustee

Sara Spike – School Council Member

Kara Dobson - School Council Member

Kim Orlesky – School Council Member

AGENDA

18:00-19:00/Mrs. Vassilicopoulos's Classroom

- 1.) Call to Order
- 2.) Council Mission
- 3.) Approved November meeting minutes
- 4.) PBIS Update - Kids like the surprises for earned activities through positive reinforcement. Review of SEP goal and we are doing well with our progress. All approved new additions of meeting matrix to bylaws for council. Kara approved, Sara second.
- 5.) Trustee Report
 - a. They are aware of how desperate the school is for modulars
 - b. <https://www.rockyview.ab.ca/download/475267>
- 6.) Teacher Introduction

- a. Mrs. V hosted us, she has been with the school for 11 years and is hard at work with UFLI (K-3). Also is working with teachers about refining skills for ELL and working closely with Mr. Stewart for motor skills.

7.) Principal Update – Suzanne Martin

- a. Budget has been released
- b. Using current teachers whom are required to wear many hats to keep up with the increase in learning diversity in the school
- c. AERR report will be available on website for everyone to view (<https://www.rockyview.ab.ca/about-rvs/plans-results>)
- d. Huge emphasis on getting the skillset of the LAs to match the skillset of the students needs in the classroom environment; so the students can be gradually worked out of needing a LA. Some students get an LA or extra tools or resources as we need to be strategic and thoughtful in how we use the LA.
- e. Link for advocacy for modulars:
<https://www.rockyview.ab.ca/about-rvs/board-of-trustees/advocacy>

8.) Council Update

- a. Magnets are in! Huge shout out to Suzanne and the office team for making these happen.
- b. They will be sent home with students right before winter break. Approved by Kara and second by Nicole.
- c. Patrol safety - inconsistency/safety issues/CDA & Mrs. V has been out and observing and there are improvements
 - i. huge push for the NCES drop off and pick up matrix
 - ii. the intention is to make a video about safety and use our real students to make an impact on the parents

9.) Adjournment

19:06

Next Meeting: February 4, 2025 @ 6:00 PM, Location TBD

September Minutes approved. Nicole first, Sara second.

Fundraising Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: December 2, 2024

Time: 7:07 PM to 8:00 PM

IN ATTENDANCE

Suzanne Martin - Principal

Bre Kaglar – Chair School Council/Fundraising (via Zoom)

Kristen Reid – Treasurer School Council/Fundraising

Nicole Miller – Co-Chair School Council

Alyssa Wonnick – Secretary School Council/Fundraising

Melyssa Bowen – School Trustee

Sara Spike – School Council Member

Kara Dobson - School Council Member

Kim Orlesky – School Council Member

AGENDA

19:07-20:00/ Mrs. Vassilicopoulos's Classroom

- 1.) Call to Order
 - a. Approved November meeting minutes
- 2.) Treasurer Update
 - a. Bre and Kristen will coordinate to get annual society return and bank statement
 - b. Casino money deposited to the bank account, \$70,000!! Go team!
 - c. Big Box of Cards have been paid for
 - d. Chrome books have arrived and are going to get teched up. They need to be paid for so Suzanne will send Kristen the invoice to be paid)
- 3.) Society New/Follow Up
 - a. Casino Update

- i. Viewed breakdown sheet of how the casino funds earned were calculated
 - ii. Received slotting letter for April/May/June 2028
 - iii. We have three years from receiving casino funds to spending
 1. Before the February Meeting Suzanne is going to sit down with the budgeting team and get a wishlist/goal list
- b. Big Box of Cards Update
- i. Alyssa to organize Dec 4
 - ii. Distribute Dec 11 from 2-4:30
 - iii. Bre, Sara, Kara, and Alyssa to volunteer
 - iv. Big thank you to Kara for making the signs!
 - v. \$175 credit from reaching certain box of cards being sold, to be tabled for February 2025 meeting
- c. Upcoming Fundraisers
- i. Need people to lead on upcoming fundraisers, can vote in May on which ones we'd like for 2025/2026 school year
 - ii. Read-A-Thon - December
 1. Suzanne is going to add an etransfer form
 2. Kristen and Bre to get together to count and balance
 3. Two \$10 gift cards per grade to book fair to be donated
 4. Assembly draw Jan 17
 5. Kristen wants one etransfer per form
 6. Suzanne will ask Ginger (ELL specialist) to see if google form could be translated
 7. going to offer digital and paper submission option
 - iii. Lacrosse/Hitman Games
 1. offer a few options for flexibility
 2. Kristen will reach out to contact to confirm available dates
 - iv. Purdys - April (Kara will take the lead)

v. Coffee - May/June

1. No Rosso as we did not receive any further correspondence
2. Nicole brought in samples from Spirit Bear with hand out and all voted to go with this company - Nicole and Bre will lead this

vi. Bre will reach out to Sarah to follow up about WestJet contact

4.) All in favour of donating all the extra chips and cookies from the last dance to the Airdrie Food Bank. Students will create a box and help sort for a good learning experience

5.) It has been determined at this time that parent volunteers are not needed for Healthy Hunger - Grades 3 & 4s have been invited to join a school wide job opportunity and take this on

6.) Adjournment

20:00

November Minutes approved. Nicole first, Sara second.

Next Meeting: February 4, 2025 @ 7:00 PM, Location TBD

